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Subject: Unsafe Method of Rope Work Resulted in Severe Hand Injury

What Happened / Narrative

A vessel which had been attending an offshore installation had completed operations and had left the 500m zone. The deck
crew decided to prepare mooring lines for arrival in port.

One of the ABs was spooling a mooring line from the starboard locker to the starboard tugger winch aft. During this operation
the crow bar slipped and he was forced against the guide roller. The AB caught his fingers between the crow bar and roller
which lead to injuries to three of his fingers including loss of one joint of finger. (See Photos below)

Why Did It Happen / Cause

Immediate Cause:

e Unsafe method for spooling line onto the tugger winch.
Basic Causes:
e  Poor planning: The risk assessment was not used prior to the job.
e Normal operating procedure is to remove mooring lines from the store and spool onto the winch without angle.
e  Person performing the work was new on-board.

e No toolbox talk was conducted.

Corrective Actions Taken / Recommendations

e Ensure risk assessment prior to carrying out work.
e  Follow work practices / procedures and if you deviate risk assess or follow management of change.

e Use the right tool for the job.

Photographs / Supporting Information

Side . viw showing  spooling Front view showing mooring line travel to the winch and the
direction of mooring line. crow bar position.
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